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Rose Teding, President 

Spring has sprung 
and the club is in the 
grove! We’ve been 
charging forward into 

2021 with dedicated members who 
are focused on keeping the Wom-
an’s Club alive and present in the 
Oceanside community. Thanks to 
everyone who’ve continued to sup-
port the club through your gener-
ous donations and hours donated. 
We’ve had productive board and 
general meetings and we are excit-
ed about planning the second half 
of the year.      Continued great work!

Carolyne “Doc” Hensel
First Vice President

It’s that time of year. 
Spring is on the wing. 
Easter and Mother’s 

Day are on the way. New growth and 
ideas are being planned and orga-
nized with out delay.
1.	 RUMMAGE SALE AND CRAFT 
FAIR – The best time to donate  
yesterday’s treasures and make 
new finds (BOOKS, CARDS, 
SHOES, CRAFTS, PLANTS, POTS, 
CLOTHES, FRAMES, ETC). SAT-
URDAY, APRIL 24th.
2.	 WOMAN’S HISTORIES – What 
are our members Her Stories that 
help us make a positive difference in 
our lives today and tomorrow?
3.	 Membership Contest (April, May 
June) All ten North County, Palomar 
District Clubs are part of this New 
Members Contest.
4.	 Winners to be announced for our 
narrative club reports at the Palomar 
District convention on Zoom April 
27th.

RUMMAGE SALE AND CRAFT FAIR
SOMETHING FOR EVERYONE

On Saturday, April 24, 2021, vendors 
from around the North County San Di-
ego area gathered at the Woman’s Club 
of Oceanside selling items such as jew-

elry, clothing, craft items, masks, food 
items and much more in support for 
education. A rummage sale took place 
on the inside of the Woman’s Club. 
The items were donated by friends and 
family members from the club such as 
children’s clothing, to kitchen items, 
blankets, pillows, women’s and men’s 
clothings, pictures, paintings, books, 
holiday items... You name it!  There was 
something for everyone!  At the Club 
Cafe, delicious cookies, muffines, pies 
and walking tacos were sold. Thanks to 
everyone who work really hard prepar-
ing for this event: Co-hosts Ysela Sharp 
& Doc Hensel, Cristina Dagdagan 
and family, Teresa Sacramento, Petri-
na Kreissig, Zucette Lumabas, Beverly 
Knowles, Rose Teding and family and 
Vicki Hanes. The Woman’s Club of 
Oceanside appreciates all your support. 
And of course, Thank you to all those 
who attended! We will be holding a 
Craft Fair at the end of the year. We will 
keep you posted!



WE NEED YOUR VOTE 
ROOF REPLACEMENT VOTING 
MAY GENERAL MEETING THURDAY,  MAY 5, 2021

Little boy asks his Mother   “ I  wrote Dear 
Grandma, I’m fine. How are you? 
Do I need anything else before I write my 
birthday wish list?

JUST FOR LAUGHS...

	 It’s time to do maintenance work on the roof of the 
Woman’s Club! On the west side of main ceiling tiles, we 
have a water leak marks that span ¾ of the room. 
Our by-laws require a 2/3 majority vote of membership to 
approve the roof repair as it is a capitol repair.  We have 
had a quote of $14,500.00. This was the lowest quote and it 
includes: City permits, removal of old roof, new tar, sealer 
and the pebbles. It would be a complete replacement of all 
materials and would guarantee the roof for 5 years all work 
and materials. 
	 This is an extremely low quote. Last year a company 
estimated a quote of $40,000 (without inspection on the 
roof). One year and corona virus has changed some things.
COME AND CAST YOUR VOTE ON NEW ROOF! 
Thanks Maria Carrasco, VP2 for gathering information 
for the repairs of the building.
					     – Gayle Lacy, Treasurer

• MAY GENERAL MEETING  
Thursday, May 6, 2021 • Host Beverly Knowles
Info Speaker: Michael George    Program: WRC

• JUNE GENERAL MEETING 
Thursday, JUNE 3, 2021 Potluck 
Info Speaker/Program: TBC

This May, WCO will donate 40 plus purses filled with toi-
letries such as shampoo, conditioner, body wash, brush, 
soap, etc. to the Woman’s Resource Center. Chairman of 
this project Ysela Sharp has spent months collecting purs-
es and items for this project. Woman’s Resource Center in 
Oceanside helps and supports woman who have suffered 
from sexual abuse and helps women and their children. A 
representative from the Women’s Resource Center will be 
our speaker on our May 6 general meeting.

THE PURSE PROJECT
SUPPORTING THE WOMAN’S  
RESOURCE CENTER

ALWAYS	 DAY	 DINNER	
FLOWERS	 GENEROUS	 HAPPY	
HELPFUL	 HOME	 HUGS	
INDUSTRIOUS	 KISSES	 LISTENS	
LOVING	 MOTHERS	 PERFUME	
PRETTY	 SUPPORT	 SWEET

Happy Mother’s Day
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5.	 Book Club (ES)) is open to all club members. Check 
the Action as members are awarded pens and certificates 
as well as personal growth <gfwc.org>
6.	 Match the March of Dimes. We are making a dona-
tion to one of our affiliate organizations (others include 
UNICEF, Kind, HEIFFER, HOBY, Operation Smile and 
St. Jude).
7.	 Thank you for your donations to Fisher House, Oper-
ation Hope, Senior Gifts, Chili Cook Off-Drive Through, 
Back Pack Drive, Board & Brew Restaurant Fundraiser 
				  
				              –VP Carolynne “Doc” Hensel

INVESTMENT UPDATE
Q&A SCHEDULED FOR MAY 5, 2021 GENERAL MEETING

What we learned from the Easter Bunny
-Don’t put all your eggs in one basket.
-Everyone needs a friend who is all ears.
-Theres no such thing as too much candy.
-�All work and no play can make you  
a basket case.

-Some body parts should be floppy.
-Everyone is entitled to a bad hare day.
-�To show your true colors you have to come out 
of your shell.

-Let happy thoughts multiply like rabbits.

	 CALPRO Network Financial Services is a 35-year-old company that assists individuals and non-profit groups in 
secure investments.  MICHAEL GEORGE is the representative we have been speaking with regarding $175,000.00 of 
our Cell Tower Funds. We have spoken to 4 investment counselors and most want to use the Stock Market or Bonds 
and this club cannot take risks, with the initial investment.
	 We would buy a fixed annuity for 7 years the rate would be 3.05%. Your initial investment would be 100% secure. 
The investment would be with Jackson National who has been in business for over 65 years. They are a AAA+ rated 
company.
	 You must attend the May meeting to vote on this important issue.  One board member stated she thought the 
money should just stay in the bank.  The bank is paying .001% interest. At the end of 7 years we would have earned 
$175.00 on the $175,000. Today we will receive the 3.05% which is $5337.50 a year equaling $37,362.50.
	 If we do not take this investment immediately we will have to take 3% a year which reduce the interest by $612.00
The club initially voted to invest $175000.00 and have 100,000. Plus, the$ 49,900.00 in savings as resources for 10 
years.  We have already drawn the 1st years allotment of 15,000 into our checking account for the $6,000.00 operating 
expenses and $9,000.00 for donations and fundraising expenses. 
	 After the first year, the President, Treasurer and Financial Secretary could draw 20% of funds for emergency use if 
there was a disaster. But two of the three officers must sign to take out any funds which would reduce the interest in-
come.  The club wanted to secure the Woman’s Club Revenue for 20 years. This is how we guarantee the club revenue 
for 20 years.
	 There is no risk in earning $37,362.50 Interest income on our $175,000.00.
YOU MUST COME TO MAY MEETING AND MICHAEL GEORGE WILL ATTEND TO ANSWER ALL QUESTIONS.
													             – Gayle Lacy, Treasurer

Woman’s Club of Oceanside officers & delegates attended the wonderful Palomar District Convention! Congratulations 
awesome President Rose Orbon Teding for all the awards given by Palomar District to our club through your excellent 
reporting. Congratulations to the awardees! Great job!
CLUB WOMAN OF THE YEAR- Zucette Lumabas        ROOKIES OF THE YEAR: Maria Carrasco & Petrina Kressig
WOMAN’S CLUB OF OCEANSIDE FIRST PLACE ON:

There was a lot accomplished! We honored the Military and Space Force was assigned to our club. President Rose Or-
bon Teding was amazing and gave an excellent presentation about Space Force. It was riveting, interesting and informa-
tive. There were different reports from various clubs. It was great to know. May God continue to bless and guide us.
 													             –Zuzette Lumabas, Trustee 3

1. MEMBERSHIP
2. DOMESTIC VIOLENCE 
3. ADVOCATE FOR CHILDREN 

4. EDUCATION & LIBRARIES
5. FUNDRAISING
6. COMMUNICATION & PUBLIC RELATION

7. ENVIRONMENT
8. CIVIC ENGAGEMENT & OUTREACH

PALOMAR DISTRICT CONVENTION NEWS
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The Woman’s Club of Oceanside Welcomes You!
Monthly meetings: Every first Thursday of the Month

9:30 - 10:00 a.m. Social
10 a.m. - 12:00 Meeting & Program • 12:00 Lunch

Located at 1606 Missouri St., Oceanside
For more information: 760-405-7472

Woman’s Club of Oceanside, Inc. Officers: President: Rose Teding, First VP:  Carolyne “Doc” Hensel, 2nd Vice President: Maria Carrasco, Correspondent 
Secretary:  RoseAnne Brink, Financial Secretary:  Valerie Pemberton, Treasurer: Gayle Lacy, First Trustee: Carole May, Second Trustee: Ysela Sharp, Third 
Trustee: Zucette Lumabas. Parliamentarian: Beverly Knowels. Contact Rose Teding, 760-405-7472. Copyright 2020. All Rights Reserved.

	 Last year the Women’s Club approved a new Environ-
mental Conservation Committee, with lots of ideas for 
sponsoring local eco-oriented school and community ac-
tivities after the pandemic. While local schools have been 
in virtual learning mode and teachers have been unable to 
engage with us, we’re looking forward to new partnerships 
with Oceanside schools in the 2021-22 school year.  Ideas 
for fostering Earth Citizenship and environmental educa-
tion are welcome!
	 Meanwhile, committee chair Susan Henry has planned 
a family retreat for pre-teens and accompanying parents 
or grandparents, June 19-23.  Families will stay in “tiny 
houses” on-site at the ECO Learning Center and demon-
stration farm in Cottonwood, Arizona.  They’ll enjoy or-
ganic farming activities, hiking excursions in Oak Creek 
Canyon and the Red Rock Country, and eco-educational 
movies at night.
	 For retreat information or to join our Environmen-
tal Conservation Committee, please contact Susan at 
BnBFoundationSD@gmail.com.

WE ARE 
EARTH 
CITIZENS!

MAKE A DIFFERENCE and HAVE FUN! Poem forMother’s Day
~ Mother ~

A mother loves right from the start,
No matter if her children are near or far apart.

A mother gives never-ending love.
She gives us comfort and peace like a beautiful dove.

For us she will always do her best,
Even when we put her patience to the test.

She wipes our tears,
Chases away our fears,

Encourages us to follow a dream,
No matter how far fetched it may seem.

Her gifts can never compare to any other. 
I am so honored to call her my mother.

Looking back on another year,
I was so lucky to have a mother so dear.

So Mom, on your special day, relax and enjoy
And always know that I couldn’t have asked for any other

More incredible person to call my mother. 
I love you, Mom!

Happy Mother’s Day

By Jodi L. Landes  
Source: https://www.familyfriendpoems.com/poem/mother-85

In memory of Wendy Jarvis, 1945 - 2021
Wendy Jarvis recently joined our club in 
June 2020 and briefly held the position 
of Parlaimentarian. She was 76 years old, 
and was a Widow since Dec. 2019. She 
has four adult children, 7 Grandchildren 
and  7 ½ Great Grandchildren. Wendy has 
resided in Oceanside since April 2020.  

Before that she lived in the Ontario/ Upland area. She has 
been with the CFWC for 28 years. “I have served as Presi-
dent of two clubs and District President for San Bernardino 
District, State Chairman, and Convention Chairman for 2 
Conventions as well as State Convention Financial Chair-
man.” Her daughter Kristie Ferguson brought her to the 
Woman’s Club where they hosted a lovely breakfast of deli-
cious pastries from the Oceanside Bakery. She also manned 
the Woman’s Club inforamtion Table at the Craft Fair on 
Dec. 2020. Although Wendy had served the Woman’s Club 
of Oceanside for a brief time, her presence was impactful. 
We will miss you Wendy. Thank you for service.
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